Report: Golden Gift Leadership Committee
The Golden Gift Leadership Committee’s activities culminated with “Becoming Strategic: Personally and Professionally” the 2016 leadership seminar. Held every two years, the seminar is an opportunity for the Massachusetts Golden Girls to share the knowledge and skills learned in Austin at the Delta Kappa Gamma Golden Gift Leadership Seminar.
Held at the Holiday Inn, Boxborough, on November 11, 2016, the seminar attracted almost a dozen Delta Kappa Gamma members from several chapters. Marilyn Spedding, Bette Bridges and Donna Brown were the presenters; Ellie Mayers was the registrar. After greetings and introductions, Bette opened the day by suggesting strategies for personal goal setting.  Marilyn followed her by speaking about family goals and interactions.  Donna continued by talking about strategies for working in the community and beyond. All three presenters began by asking the participants to think of what results were wanted.  When that was established, each was asked to decide what the first step would be and write it down.

A coloring break to recenter was followed by lunch. The afternoon was taken up with discussions about Delta Kappa Gamma. Participants were asked to think about several questions that might inform change in our society. What DKG should keep, what it should change and what it should eliminate were some of the question asked. We plan to discuss some of the suggestions and concerns at the Winter Board Meeting.

The afternoon discussion made us realize the need for conversation about DKG and its various facets. We would recommend that the next seminar continue to provide time for open, honest discussion. We would also hope to attract more members to participate. We will query members about timing and duration in hopes of finding the most convenient time to hold the seminar. Input about topics for discussion will also be sought.

Respectfully submitted by Bette Bridges, Marilyn Spedding, Ellie Mayers & Donna Brown

